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Summary: Natsu and Lucy are enemies who are always getting in each
others faces, but when Natsu takes a revenge plan too far, will their
entire world fall apart? Will they come to some new realisations?
Nalu. High school Fanfic. Cheerleader X Jock.

    Enemies

Lucy Heartfilia - Cheer Squad captain at Fairy Tail High and one of
the most popular girls in the school. She is one of the members from
the most popular group in school, labeled 'The Fairies' and Lucy has
been labeled the princess. Lucy is like an open book in every way,
except for when it comes to her past. Lucy makes a lot of friends
really easily, but even she has that one person that no matter what
happens, she is always clashing with.

Natsu Dragneel - Foot ball team captain and quarter back, and also a
big part of 'The Fairies'. Natsu's nickname in the group is
'Salamander'. He, much like Lucy, makes friends easily, yet he still
has a lot of rivals. Natsu's earliest memory is in an orphanage where
he is quickly adopted from by his foster father, Igneel.

Levy Mcgarden - Cheer Squad Co-Captain and Lucy Heartfilia's best
friend inside 'The Fairies'. Levy has been labeled 'Pixie' Because of
her cute and intelligent mind, not to mention her below average size.
Levy is absolutely obsessed with books and will be one of the first
to read them when they come out. Levy is the only person in the world
who knows anything of Lucy's past, and they both intend to keep it
that way.

Gajeel Redfox - Foot Ball team Co-captain and main wide receiver,
Gajeel is a more quiet person in 'The Fairies' and often keeps to
himself except for when it concerns his childhood friends Juvia and
Lucy, or his girlfriend Levy and fighting with Natsu and Gray. The
fact that he chews on iron when he is bored or frustrated, and not to



mention his temper, have earned him the nickname "Black Steel
Gajeel".

Juvia Lockster - Juvia Lockster is also a star cheerleader and a big
part of 'The Fairies'. Juvia grew up with Gajeel and Lucy and has had
the nickname 'Water Girl' ever since she was a kid, mainly because of
her strange obsession with water. Juvia has a major crush on Gray
Fullbuster and even goes so far as to stalk him.

Gray Fulbuster - Gray Fulbuster is Natsu's second in command, and
even thought they fight a lot, and probably won't admit it, they are
best friends. Gray is know as 'Frost Bite' mainly from Natsu and
Gajeel, because of his obsession with anything cold.

Erza Scarlet - Erza Scarlet is quite possibly one of the scariest
girls in the entire school. Her solution to everything is brute force
no matter what it is. Such qualities have earned Erza the title of
'Queen of the Fairies' and the nickname 'Titania'. Erza is absolutely
obsessed with strawberry cake, and just a warning, don't mess with
her cake, or she will cut youâ€¦ Literally, she carries swords around
everywhere.

MIrajane Strauss - Mirajane has earned many nicknames over her time
in the fairies. Most of the time everyone just calls her Mira but she
also has nicknames such as 'The She-Devil' and 'The Matchmaking
Demon'. If you want to know why she is called the demon, the just try
to piss her off, I dare you.

_Story Begins Here_

"Man I'm glad that's over." Lucy sighed in relief as she walked out
of the gym doors after cheerleading practice.

"Bet you are." She heard a voice snicker behind her, making her groan
slightly.

"What do you want Dragneel." She turned around and glared at the pink
haired male.

"Ouch. Feisty. Are you in a bad mood because you fell off the top of
the pyramid and made a fool of yourself? Loser." He snickered in
response. "You don't have to be so grouchy just because you flashed
your panties to the entire gym."

"Well at least I wasn't smacked in the face by a football while being
caught staring at _someone's _panties." Lucy snickered right back
making him flush a little bit.

"I wasn't staring at you. I just happened to be watching you fall
when you decided to open your legs for the world to see." Natsu
smirked down at her, blowing in her face, making the blonde pieces of
hair there, fly up and land again only this time in her eyes. She
huffed before turning away and stomping off.

Natsu snickered before following in the same direction the blonde had
gone. When he got to the parking lot outside the school he saw the
blonde standing there with a phone to her ear as she glared off into
the distance, clearly contacting her ride. Natsu snickered once again
before going over to her.



"What now." She grumbled to him as she hung up her phone.

"I'm just going to my bike, Princess. Not this hole world revolves
around you." He smirked at her as he passed. He went to the black
motorcycle with red flames on it, that sat next to her in the park.
He placed the helmet on, along with a black leather jacket that was
sitting on the bike. He climbed on before starting it up and speeding
off, not even giving Lucy a second glance.

She was used to this by now. It was their usual routine. They throw
insults at each other until one of them gets the upper hand and the
other leaves, only to start again the next time they meet. It
happened at least five times a day, and it was never going to
change.

Just as the boy pulled out of the school, Lucy's mum showed up in
front of her. Lucy smiled slightly before getting
in.

~AnimeFairy612~

As Layla pulled up in the Heartfilia driveway, Lucy rushed out of the
car and into the house, only to go straight up to her room. She
dumped her bag next to her door and released a long sigh before
collapsing into her bed with one arm laying over her eyes.

After 5 minutes of laying in silence, Lucy sighed again and stood up,
grabbing the towel handing on her bathroom door and going into her
private bathroom. She then locked the door before striping her
clothes and turning the water on mostly hot, letting out a long sigh
as she felt the stress of the day melt
away.

~AnimeFairy612~

-Meanwhile at the Dragneel household-

Natsu opened the curtain to is room and looked through the window of
his next door neighbour's room, who happened to be none other than
Lucy. He smirked slightly when he saw that her bag was there yet the
room was empty.

He quickly grabbed a random book off of his desk before out of his
room and downstairs, before rushing out the front door. He quickly
walked to the door of the house neighbouring him and rang the
doorbell. Layla opened the door and furrowed her brows when she saw
him, knowing that him and her daughter didn't get along well.

"How can I help you Natsu-san?" Layla asked, tilting her head to the
side.

"Lucy left her note book at school so I'm here to return it." He
said, holding up the note book as a gesture, being sure the side with
his hame was facing him. He saw her confused look before he realised
that he would never do something kind for that girl and her mother
knew it.

"Erza said I had to return it because she was busy with Jellal." He
said, thinking quickly. Her face lightened as she seemed to believe
that.



"Okay. Lucy is in the shower right now. If you want you can wait down
here." Layla smiled, opening the door wider for him.

"Nah, I'll just drop it off and go." He quickly said before running
up the stairs and to the room her knew was hers. He opened the door
quietly, only fully opening it when he heard the sound of running
water.

He rushed inside the room and over to the third drawer next to her
desk, opening it to find the diary he knew was there. He quickly
opened it and scoffed slightly when he saw she ever had a contents
page. That sounded like her alright. He saw a title that immediately
caught his eyes. _'Crush'_. How stupid was this girl?

He quickly found that page and was about to skim through it when he
heard the water turn off in the bathroom. Panicking, he tore the two
crush pages out and shoved the diary back in the draw before dashing
out of the room, stupidly leaving behind his notebook on the ground,
hidden slightly under the bed.

He ran down stairs and left quickly before Layla could even ask what
happened. He raced back over to his own house and back into his room
and when he looked through the window, he saw her in only a towel,
closing her own curtains.

Natsu smirked to himself and sat down on him bed before reading the
two double sided pages he had torn out.

_'__Dear Diary. I have a crush on one of the most popular boys in
school, Sting Eucliffe.' _Oh, this should be good. Natsu smirked
again before he continued to read.

End
file.


